
 
 

CURRENT REPORT 48 / 2018 

31 October 2018 

Legal basis: Art. 17.1 of the MAR – Confidential Information. 

Subject: Sole Source Contract. 
 
Content:  

The Management Board of ZUE S.A. with registered office in Cracow (the “Company,” 

the “Issuer”) inform that they learnt on 31 October 2018 about the notice published 

by PKP Polskie Linie Kolejowe S.A. (PKP PLK) in the Official Journal of the European 

Union of 31 October 2018. According to the said notice, PKP PLK intend to award 

a sole source contract to the Company in connection with the protection of civil 

engineering facilities on the Dęblin – Lublin section as part of the project named: 

“Works on the Warszawa Wschodnia Osobowa – Dorohusk railway line no. 7 of the 

Warszawa – Otwock – Dęblin – Lublin section, the Otwock – Lublin section, stage I.” 

The estimated total net value of the contract is PLN 30m.  

The Issuer will inform about further major steps of the said procedure in subsequent 

current reports.  

 

 

 
 
 
 


